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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
We have had another busy week at school. Children attending school in Year 1, Year 1/2 and Year 
3 bubbles have enjoyed dance lessons from Miss Maisie Day this week. Some of our older bubbles 
will benefit from these sessions next week. 
 
Plan for our Senior Leadership Team next year 
 
Our Deputy Headteacher, Mrs Rajneet Parmar, has now begun her maternity leave to prepare for 
the imminent birth of her second child. Therefore, at this stage I would like to share with parents 
the arrangements for the Senior Leadership team for the 2020/2021 academic year. 
 
I am delighted to report that yesterday after a significant interview process with members of the 
governing board, Mrs Laura Bonney and Ms Kerry Hewer have both been appointed Acting 
Assistant Headteacher for the duration of the 2020/2021 academic year. 
 
In addition to these appointments the governing board have also secured the services of a highly 
experienced and renowned educational consultant to work two days per week in our school next 
year.  
 
Mrs Richmond was previously the Deputy Headteacher for Dame Reena Keeble, where she led a 
consistently outstanding very large Primary School in the London Borough of Harrow, working with 
the department of education on many pilot programmes and as a national support school. She is 
currently a trainer working at a national level supporting special educational needs. In addition, she 
is supporting school improvement in the London Borough of Tower Hamlets and a multi academy 
trust. I have no doubt that Mrs Richmond will be a great asset to Houghton Regis Primary School 
next year. 
 
Deep Clean Day  
 
Finally a reminder that the school is closed tomorrow for the deep clean day. Thank you for your 
understanding. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

James Edwards  

 
 
Mr J Edwards 
Headteacher 


